

St Mary's and St John's CE School

"With God, all things are possible" (Matthew 19:26)

Telephone: 020 8202 0026 Email: office@smsj.london Website: www.smsj.london

Principal: Martin Serrão BA, MEd (Camb)

Friday 10th July 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As the summer term progresses, we are gradually receiving more information and guidance regarding this year's results day; enabling us to update you on the school's arrangements.

GCSE results day is still going ahead on the original release date of:

Thursday 20th August 2020

Due to the current climate, we must consider the social distancing guidelines set by the Government, especially when hosting such an important day.

To maintain safe social distancing, we are implementing the following safety measures:

- 1 Providing students with time slots to ensure that a limited number of students are on site at one time.
- 2 Applying a 'no time slot, no entry' procedure so we are aware of the number of students we should expect on the day.
- 3 Providing hand sanitiser upon arrival as well as on desks within the hall.
- 4 Implementing a one-way system that also ensures students are given the opportunity to talk to relevant staff about any queries or questions they may have about their results.
- 5 Staff who are in contact with the results envelope will be adhering to appropriate protective guidelines.
- 6 If the results are not collected on Thursday 20th August they will be posted on Monday 24th August, first class, to the address we have on the database for the student unless notified otherwise.
- 7 Parents and carers are welcome to come with their children, however we ask that you wait outside the building so we can comply with social distancing guidelines.
- 8 There will be SMSJ Sixth Form enrolment and careers advice available for all pupils following the collection of their results on Thursday 20th August and Friday 21st August.

To this end please find below the schedule for collection results

| PAM | Time slot |
|-----|------------------|
| 11D | 9.00 - 9.45 am |
| 11E | 9.45 - 10.30 am |
| 11F | 10.30 - 11.15 am |
| 11L | 11.15 - 12.00 pm |

If for any reason your child does not wish to attend, we will be offering alternative arrangements.







What we need from you:

- If your child is unable to attend but a friend or relative is able to collect their results, please ask your child to email Mrs Hutchinson at exams@smsj.london from their school account, detailing the name of who will be collecting. The person collecting results must bring photo ID on the day
- If the above options are not suitable for you, then please email exams@smsj.london by Wednesday 15th July 2020 to make alternative arrangements.

Thank you for your continuing support,

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Hutchinson Exams Officer Ms Thomas

Assistant Principal





